OAKLEY PARISH COUNCIL 19.05.21.                          




         
             1.  

Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 19th May 2021 in the Village Hall 

PRESENT:
S. Fardon, (Chairman), P. Jones, P. Olney, G. Sansom, S. Nicholas, the Clerk, Mrs. Paice & 0 members of the public
	1.
	Public Open Session: none
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Apologies: J. Abbott (personal), M Frampton (illness) P. Phillips (personal), R. Saunders (personal), J. Walker (business), P. White (personal),
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Declarations of Interest: none
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Minutes of Council Meeting held on 4th May 2021:
	

	
	Resolved: to adopt the minutes. 
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Matters Arising from the Minutes of 2nd March and the Annual Parish Meeting of 6th April 2021: none
	Action

	
	
	

	6.
	To consider East West Rail:                              
	Action

	
	response to consultation 31.03.21. – 09.06.21.
	

	
	Chair commented that she had attended recent EWR & Bedford BC webinars/workshops.  EWR had argued that a southern route would affect more flood plain land and Bedford BC had added that a parkway at Wixams would destroy 150 houses.  Both stated that there would be freight on the line but passenger travel was the priority.  Bedford BC had commented that they regarded Bedford as a transport hub with connections north/south/east/west and attractive to business for that reason.  They would reconsider the possibility of a tunnel and a change to the route through Wilden.  They had questioned the need for the additional tracks on route E and could use EWR as an argument for mainline trains to stop at Bedford.  They agreed that electrification should be included in the costs.

Clerk had circulated a draft response.  
Councillors agreed that a large print statement should be included at the beginning of the response that Council supports a re-consultation on the route options based on a more accurate cost/benefit analysis and BFARe’s call for a reassessment of route E against route B.
Councillors also agreed that EWR should be specifically asked to consider the environmental/climate change impact (particularly around housing, traffic, flooding, farmland and the proposed viaduct), freight & electrification and should provide a full cost benefit analysis.  These were not covered in the consultation questions and raised fundamental and long term issues.  The countryside was insufficiently valued and there was too little consideration of the long term effects and full costs of major projects.  
Councillors agreed that the response would be copied to Bedford BC with a request that they pursue the points raised and to Richard Fuller MP, Mohammed Yasin MP and the Secretary of State for Transport, Chris Heaton-Harris MP. 
	Clerk
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	7.
	Date of Next Meeting:  1st June 2021
	


 m
